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MEMORANDUM	 2008-10 

TO: ALL COUNTY LICENSE PLATE ISSUING OFFICIALS 

FROM: Mike Gamble, Vehicle Services Manage~~~ 
Motor Vehicle Division ~ 

~ 

SUBJECT: Undercover License Plates for Federally-Owned Vehicles 

Currently. federal law enforcement personnel requesting undercover license plates for 
government-owned vehicles are only required to present the County License Plate Issuing 
Official with a written statement from the individual's supervisor in order to obtain the license 
plate. The department or agency owning the vehicle is not notified. As a result, many federal 
government license plates previously issued for vehicles are unaccounted for. 

Effective immediately, County License Plate Issuing Officials should request a copy of the 
Manufacturer's Statement of Origin (MSO) from federal law enforcement personnel 
requesting undercover license plates. Note: This documentation is in addition to the written 
statement on agency letterhead from the individual's supervisor. This will ensure that federal 
departments and agencies are aware of undercover license plate requests, allowing for better 
accountability of the federal government license plates. 

Attached you will find a letter dated February 5. 2008. from Jill Zlogar, Director of GSA Fleet. 
regarding this matter. GSA Fleet leases vehicles to various federal government agencies that 
occasionally require undercover license plates. 

Should you have any questions, please contact the Vehicle Services Section at (334) 242-9006. 

Attachment 

C:	 Jill Zlogar. Director 
GSA Fleet 

"A~ AFFIR\I-'·'I\T ACTION / FQL\L OPI'ORTlJ'iITY F\IPLOYER" 
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